
3rd August 2021 

To: All students 

From: President of Kagawa University 

 

Notice regarding COVID-19 during Summer Break 

 

The university will soon enter summer break. It’s time to relieve the stress and tiredness 

caused by the COVID-19, nevertheless, in Japan, the fifth wave of COVID-19 pandemic 

is expanding and this time most of the confirmed cases involve the 20s generation, so we 

urge all the students, as a members of the society to act modestly and take precautions.   

Since the COVID-19 infection is spreading again in Kagawa Prefecture, we would like 

to ask for your cooperation in preventing the spread of the infection as we approach the 

summer break.  

 

In order to prevent the spread of COVID-19 infection during the summer break, if 

you have a fever or cold, please consult a medical institution, and please make sure 

that you do not meet your friends etc. In addition to the basic measurements of 

preventing the COVID-19 infection, please take note of the following matters: 

 

(1) Be careful when moving across prefectures 

- Please take careful consideration when you travel to other prefectures unnecessarily 

and non-urgently.  

- In particular, all movements to and from areas that have declared the ‘State of 

emergency’ and have imposed ‘Stricter COVID-19 measures’ are prohibited. If such 

travel is unavoidable, make sure to conduct self-quarantine for 7 days counting from 

the second day after returning to Kagawa Prefecture. 

- Regarding practical training, if there are other instructions issued by your faculty / 

graduate school, please follow those instructions. 

 

(2) Group dining with multiple people other than family members and relatives is 

prohibited. 

- In principle, it is prohibited to have group dining with multiple people other than 

family members and relatives (especially eating and drinking with alcohol). Please be 

careful and behave even when you are at home. 

 

(3) Regarding vaccination in the campus 



- In our university, the first inoculation is conducted from July 19th to August 1st, and 

the second inoculation is conducted from August 16th to August 29th. Students who 

have been vaccinated in the university for the first time must be vaccinated at the 

university for the second time as well. 

 


